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 Date: 11th January 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Sir  
 
RE: CANTERBURY CITY DRAFT LOCAL PLAN – REG 18 VERSION 
 
We act for Land Group (Herne Bay) Ltd. This letter with attachments is made to 
seek the land known as Abbottswood at Herne Bay being made an allocation for 
residential development in the Local Plan. The land, which totals some 16.3Ha is 
made up of “plots” many of which are currently used for residential purposes: as 
such it is a previously developed site. It is well located to the main built-up area 
of Herne Bay: to the north beyond the areas of urban open space (playing fields) 
and Junction Road is the established residential district of Greenhill; to the west is 
the large new residential development (partly built) of 450 dwellings known as 
Land south of Greenhill Road (CA/17/02907); to the east is the residential 
allocation known as Northwood, for which there is a current planning application 
for 160 homes; and to the south is the strong boundary formed by the A.299. 
 
In short, the development of this established residential plotlands area would 
complete and round off the development of this area of Herne Bay without 
breaching the A.299 and extending into open countryside. 
 
You may recall that my client put forward part of this site in the call-for-sites 
(SLAA198), but there were some, as it turned out unfounded, concerns relating to 
achieving access. Over recent times our client’s highways consultants have 
established with Kent Highways, through their formal pre-app process, that an 
access from the site following an improved Owl Hatch Road to Bullockstone Road, 
is feasible. These technical drawings are attached and indicate that up to 400 
dwellings could be served. Fiona Wiles is the Senior Transport and Development 
Planner at KCC who dealt with this. Please note our clients have also had a site 
meeting with Stonebond, the Northwood developer, as requested by KCC. 
 






